
St Mary’s Ideford APCM Sunday 2nd May 

Present: SH, AW, NH, VM, DA, JA, BM & Gariella, LM, JF, EE, CC 

Apologies: JH, VG 

• Introduction: all the relevant docs are available on the Team website as I 

hope you know & particular thanks to Treasurer Lee Martin for 

compiling a number of them. To date, no questions. No queries re last 

year’s APCM minutes. Signed by JF. Team report reminds us all of the 

strengths & value of fellow travelling & JF is so thankful for all within this 

village community who have contributed to the art of the possible in the 

last mould-breaking Pandemic year and appear willing to travel on 

together. St Mary’s, Ideford continues to function in a collaborative & 

often creative way.  

• Currently, the post of CW remains unfilled. 

•  The PCC is an unelected body but I would like to thank Nicki Horseman, 

Vicki Gardner, Ness Morby, Jane Hill & Liz Rice for their ongoing 

commitment & good humour in the face of business which has to be 

managed. Discussion re next PCC date after meeting. 

• Lee Martin has kindly managed the finances efficiently for another year 

in her ongoing role  

• Alan Wooderson continues to play a key practical part in ensuring things 

happen as verger & general factotum.  

• Sue Harvey is an exemplary & diligent safe-guarding officer & obliging 

Team organist – huge thanks to all the above. 

• Bells remain COVID precaution impacted because of the spacing but we 

are grateful to David for co-ordinating new ropes. I gather he is kindly 

also taking over as Fabric Officer as of the APCM. 

• Thanks also to Janet Aylemore for responding to what has been possible 

each month on the magazine front. 

• NH pointed out we welcome new PCC members. Tom Hill may join? 

• Appointment of Independent Examiner of Accounts for the coming year: 

deferred until January. 

• Commissioning Prayer: Sir Francis Drake 
 


